
 

 

 

 

 

Announcement to the Market 

Brasilia, February 19, 2025 

 

BRB – Banco de Brasilia (BRB or Bank), inform its shareholders and the 

widespread market that it reintroduced, on this date, the Long-distance Voting 

Bulletin (BVD) regarding the Ordinary General Meeting that will be held on 

12/03/2024. 

In the form of CVM Resolution n. 81/2022, article 26, paragraph 3, section 

II, the name of Mr. Francisco Sotero Rosas Neto was excluded from item 4 of the 

BVD due to a misrepresentation on the document, considering that he is an 

effective member of the Bank’s Fiscal Council, representing minority 

shareholders. He was elected on 14/11/2024, took office on 04/02/2025 and his 

mandate is effective. We highlight that there was no change to his mandate, only 

an adjustment on the BVD item. With that taken into consideration, the name of 

his substitute, Mr. Marcelo da Costa Bernardo, is maintained and, only him, 

subject to voting. 

It is worth noting that the already cast votes on the matter will be 

considered invalid according to CVM Resolution n. 81/2022, article 26, paragraph 

5. 

The shareholders who wish to send new voting instructions may do so by 

07/03/2025 (including). To avoid conflicting voting instructions, it is 

recommended that the shareholder send his potential new instruction through 

the same service provider previously used. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Additional information regarding the Bank Meetings is available at the 

Investors Relations Website (ri.brb.com.br), CVM (www.cvm.gov.br) and B3 S.A. 

– Brasil, Bolsa, Balcão (www.b3.com.br). 
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